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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #721, May 19, 2018

DEADLINE EXTENTSION -- FEDERAL EMERGENCY RELIEF FUNDING APPLICATION – DUE MAY 25:  Please note that the U.S. Department of Education has extended the deadline for the LEA applications to Friday, May 25th. In addition, LEAs that have already submitted an application and need to make an amendment may do so by submitting a new application by May 25th. 
For further information, please refer to the email at https://dpi.wi.gov/administrators/e-mail titled “Extension of Application Deadlines for K-12 Disaster Recovery programs: Emergency Impact Aid and Assistance for Homeless Children and Youth”
Please see the attached Public Emergency Impact Aid for Displaced Students letter (https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/administrators/e-mail/public_emergency_impact_aid_for_displaced_students_letter.pdf) for the information provided last week, including the link to the application.
For questions with the application, please contact Susan Piazza, Title I assistant director, at susan.piazza@dpi.wi.gov or (608) 266-2813 or visit https://dpi.wi.gov/homeless/disasterrelief.

SCHOOL NUTRITION PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS – REMINDER: If there has been a recent change or if you anticipate a change in the School Nutrition Director position at your School Food Authority (SFA), please continue reading! According to the USDA Professional Standards Rule, each SFA must have a person designated as the “director” of the school nutrition program. Any director hired after July 1, 2015 must meet specific standards in education and/or past school nutrition experience and 8 hours of food safety training.

Here are some frequently asked questions along with the answers.

Q1. How do I let the DPI SNT know there has been a change to the School Nutrition Director position? 

A1. Please update your online contract so DPI SNT has this information (https://apps.dpi.wi.gov/WCNP/).  

Q2. How do I know if the School Nutrition Director I want to hire meets the hiring standards?

A2. Refer to the In a “Nutshell”: Professional Standards-Understanding USDA’s Professional Standards Rule Effective July 1, 2015 document for guidance (https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/school-nutrition/pdf/professional-standards-in-a-nutshell.pdf). 

Q3. What if a new School Nutrition Director has been hired, but does not meet the listed requirements?

A3. Contact the DPI School Nutrition Team Assistant Director, Karrie Isaacson, for advice and the ability to complete a Request for Hiring Standards Exemption form.

PRIVATE SCHOOL VOUCHERS FISCAL INFORMATION – NEW SFS TEAM PAGE: The School Financial Services (SFS) Team has created a new page to provide finance related information on Wisconsin’s four private school parental choice programs at https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/private-school-vouchers.

The path to the page from the SFS Team site is:
· School Financial Services (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 
· Accounting, Auditing & Financial Management
· Private School Vouchers Fiscal Information
SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES (SFS) TEAM CHANGES: Gene Fornecker and Brian Kahl are no longer employed at the Department of Public Instruction. If you have auditing or accounting questions, please email dpifin@dpi.wi.gov. The SFS Team will review your questions and get back to you as soon as we are able.
We appreciate your understanding and patience.   
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
[May 25, 2018: LEA Applications for Federal Emergency Relief Funding Due]

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:

SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Auditing or Accounting Issues: 
 


dpifin@dpi.wi.gov]

[Terry Casper, Accountant: 608-267-9218


terry.casper@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 

bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Derek Sliter, Consultant: 608-266-3464


derek.sliter@dpi.wi.gov]

[Roger Kordus, Consultant: 608-267-3752


roger.kordus@dpi.wi.gov] 

[Roselynn Bittorf, Consultant: 608-267-9212

roselynn.bittorf@dpi.wi.gov]
[Carey Bradley, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209  

carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   


robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]

SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #720, May 11, 2018
FEDERAL EMERGENCY RELIEF FUNDING APPLICATION – DUE MAY 18: This is a reminder of the information sent on May 4, 2018 to District Administrators and District Homeless Liaisons.  The link is at 

https://dpi.wi.gov/administrators/e-mail/federal-emergency-relief-funding-application-due-may-18 

On Friday, April 27, 2018, the U.S. Department of Education notified states of the Temporary Emergency Impact Aid, as appropriated by Congress in February 2018. The Emergency Impact Aid program will provide assistance to local educational agencies (LEAs) and non-public schools that have enrolled students displaced during the 2017-18 school year by Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, or Maria or the 2017 California wildfires (“a covered disaster or emergency”).

Under the Emergency Impact Aid program, the U.S. Department of Education will award grants to eligible SEAs on the basis of quarterly counts of displaced students. SEAs will then provide payments to eligible LEAs to assist with the cost of educating students who were displaced by a covered disaster or emergency during the 2017-18 school year and who were enrolled in public schools, including charter schools, and non-public schools. The LEAs and Bureau of Indian Education (BIE) schools must submit applications to SEAs in order to be eligible.

THE DEADLINE TO APPLY FOR THESE FUNDS IS MAY 18, 2018.

NOTE: LEAs are not required to apply for these funds. Applying for these funds does not guarantee funding.

Please see the attached Public Emergency Impact Aid for Displaced Students letter (https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/administrators/e-mail/public_emergency_impact_aid_for_displaced_students_letter.pdf) for further information. 
You may also visit: https://dpi.wi.gov/homeless/disasterrelief or contact Susan Piazza at susan.piazza@dpi.wi.gov or (608) 266-2813 for questions.

PI-1547 2017-18 TRANSPORTATION REPORT WILL OPEN ON MAY 14: The report collects ridership data for the ‘Regular School’ and/or ‘Vocational Programs’.  The Portal will open on May 14th and will close on July 6, 2018.  Each school district that provides free pupil transportation to their students from their residence to the school of attendance is encouraged to submit the ridership data for the 2017-2018 school year. If Summer/Interim Session courses provided during the 2017-2018 school year included free pupil transportation, that data must be reported in the PI-1547 SS portal.  

New for Pupil Transportation Aid this year, is that Regular Transportation and Vocational Transportation no longer require days of enrollment be provided to receive state categorical aids. On the Pupil Transportation Aid webpage, under the Transportation Aid Information link is an updated “Transportation Aid Worksheet.”  
1. SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 

2. STATE AND FEDERAL AID  

3. CATEGORICAL AID 

4. PUPIL TRANSPORTATION AID
Districts are encouraged to complete this worksheet before making entries in the PI-1547 portal. 

To access the report and instructions; start at School Financial Services home page http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs and on the right-hand side under “Reporting Portals” click on “SFS Reporting Portals”. On this webpage, click on “Log in to View or Submit Data” and this will take you to the “Log In” page.  Once you have logged in, the system will take you to your school district’s portal webpage. Note there is a green box by the “Status & Due Dates” link and when you click on “Status & Due Dates”, a chart of reports will be on your screen.  The green box with “required” is the report that your district needs to complete in order to receive pupil transportation aid during the 2018-2019 school year.

Contact Bruce Anderson at 608-267-9707or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov with any questions
REVENUE LIMIT -- TRANSFER OF SERVICE (TOS) ACCESS:  To access the PI-5000 Transfer of Service Portal, the district administrator in each school district will need to grant access to individual staff members through the Application User Management (CMM) system https://apps4.dpi.wi.gov/CMM/.  

This access must be granted to allow TOS applications to be completed.  The district administrator will have some familiarity with it, as it is used for both Open Enrollment (OPAL) and Homeschool Reporting (HOMER) applications.   It will be important that the district identify at least two staff members in the PI-1500 District Contact Rpt. who will receive the TOS generated emails

If you have questions, please contact Bruce Anderson at (608) 267-9707 or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov
2018-19 REVENUE LIMIT -- Transfer of Service Portal opens on May 21, 2018:  A quick link to the Transfer of Service (TOS) (https://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/limits/exemptions/transfer-service) webpage will be provided on the right side of School Financial Services http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs homepage under “Reporting Portals”.  
Below the Program Description on the TOS webpage is a link to the PI-5000 Online Application Access (https://apps4.dpi.wi.gov/TOS/Login/UserLogin.aspx)    Before a request is entered into the PI-5000 a district staff member should review the “Points to Consider Before Submitting a Transfer of Service Request” use the “Transfer of Service (TOS) Decision Tree for 2018-2019 Revenue Limit Exemption” to determine if the student needs meet the standards to qualify for a Transfer of Service.  The PI-5000 for 2018-2019 has been updated on a few pages to address concerns submitted by the district users in 2017-2018. 

If you have questions, please contact Bruce Anderson at (608) 267-9707 or bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov
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